
MANGOREI SCHOOL   
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502 Mangorei Road, Highlands Park, New Plymouth 4312

Phone: 06 758 7860,  Cell: 027 758 7860,  Email: office@mangorei.school.nz, Website: www.mangorei.school.nz

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Tena Koutou Mangorei Whānau,

A month of winter already done and we have passed the shortest day already - it’ll be summer before we know so 
let’s appreciate the refreshing feel of winter while we have it! This has been a real term of community connection 
for us and we have really appreciated caregivers making the most of any opportunities to come into school and 
support the ‘city school, country heart’ feel we have come to love.

This week is a big one for teachers as they have been assessing and working with your tamariki to get an accurate 
gauge on their progress since the start of the year. Teachers have been looking at what goals they have achieved 
and what these achievements look like compared to our curriculum expectations. You may have read some posts 
on your child’s learning already this term on Literacy and Numeracy as Teachers let you in to see what they are 
blessed to be part of everyday. Please see later in the newsletter some information around how to access their 
Learning and Progress and their Mid-Year 2024 Report showing their teacher’s Overall Teacher Judgement.
Tomorrow is the day where all this comes live on HERO so please make some time in your evening to have a look 
through the Learning and Progress and Report 2024 tabs on your child’s profile. It will also include some 
bullet-points from the teacher on what they would like to bring up with you at the hui. You can then comment on 
these and add in your points that you would like to raise in this hui. This is helpful for teachers as they can 
prepare for your points to make effective use of the time.

Also tomorrow (Thursday), 15-minute appointment booking times come live on HERO A reminder we are doing 
these on Friday 26th July across the day, starting at 8.30am and finishing at 5.30pm. This means that you will come 
to school at your appointment time with your child and then leave with them once done. Thank you for your 
patience with this while we trial this approach to accommodate our families with more than one child, and also to 
support the wellbeing of the teaching staff.

If you do need care for your child on the day, Carl Robb and the Kelly Sports team will be running a day 
programme from the school hall. There is a cost involved and you will need to book in - there will be information 
later in the newsletter on this including a link. If this is the case you can pop in and collect them from the hall to 
go to your learning hui, then drop them back there afterwards.

As we reach the end of the term I want to wish everyone a magic winter break. We love the caregiver support we 
have from our community and look forward to reconnecting again in the new term. Keep safe and warm!

Ngā Mihinui,

Gary Poulgrain
TUMUAKI

KNOWING MYSELF, KNOWING OUR PLACE, FINDING MY FUTURE
'E mohio pū ko wai au, e mōhio pū ki tāku turanga, kia rapu tāku huarahi'

Week 10
Term 2 

Wednesday 3rd July 2024

mailto:office@mangorei.school.nz


EVENTS 
Thursday 4th July - Learning and Progress Posts on HERO, including the Mid-Year Overall 

Teacher Judgements in Reading , Writing and Mathematics. 
Appointments open up on HERO in the afternoon.

Friday 5th July - LAST DAY OF TERM 2
- PTA ‘Musical Quiz Night’ (6.30 open, Quiz starts sharp at 7pm)

Monday 22nd July - FIRST DAY OF TERM 3
Thursday 25th July - Otago Problem Solving #4 (Y6-8 students that are involved in this)
Friday 26th July - MID-YEAR LEARNING HUI (SCHOOL CLOSED FOR LEARNING)
Wednesday 31st July - NPBHS Open Day
Thursday 1st August - NPGHS Open Day
Wednesday 7th August - Board Meeting 
Thursday 22nd August - Otago Problem Solving #5 (Y6-8 students that are involved in this)
Friday 30th August - Mangorei School Endurance & Resilience Run 

(Formally known as Cross Country)
- Whānau Kai Tahi Day (12:30pm-1:30pm)

Saturday 7th-13th September - AIMS Games
Friday 27th September - LAST DAY OF TERM 3
Monday 14th October - FIRST DAY OF TERM 4
Thursday 17th October - Otago Problem solving #6 (FINAL)
Friday 25th October - PETS DAY
Friday 15th November - TEACHER ONLY DAY (CURRICULUM REFRESH)
Friday 20th December - LAST DAY OF TERM 4
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CONGRATULATIONS
★ Nathan Henrique Da Silva for obtaining his Services & Duties Achievement certificate
★ Keanu Piebenga for obtaining his Services & Duties Achievement certificate
★ Mackenzie Austin for obtaining her Cultural & Arts Excellence certificate
★ Jacob Gregory for obtaining his Cultural & Arts Achievement certificate

REMINDERS BEFORE THE END OF TERM
● Thank you to those who have already returned their sports uniforms/tops that students are no 

longer using.  We NEED ALL of these returned in a clean condition, in a bag with your child’s 
name, room number and placed in the uniform bin in the front foyer by Friday.

● If you notice your child is missing an article of clothing please encourage them to have a good 
look at the unclaimed property.

● Have a lovely and safe holiday and we look forward to seeing you all for a fun filled Term 3!

DELICIOUS DUMPLING MAKING
Some of our students have had fun this week making dumplings with Tingting, here are a few photos from the 
cooking session! Tamariki in Y7/8, as part of their Second Languages programme, had been learning Chinese 
Mandarin as well as aspects of the Chinese Culture.
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RĀNUI CELEBRATIONS
We are having our end of term 2 celebrations which are a Mangorei tradition. We love to learn but … there 
comes a time to celebrate learning with some good social fun amongst the syndicates! This is called our Rānui 
(Rā = Day, Nui = Big) Big Day. The Rānuis are being held on Friday as follows:

TE TIHI O TARANAKI RĀNUI
Our Rānui event will be here at school. We will be watching Postman Pat the movie in the classroom. We look 
forward to ending a busy term with a relaxing afternoon. 

AHUWHENUA RĀNUI
For our rānui we have the following planned:

Before lunch: 11:30am - 12:30pm Walk to Tupare

Nature scavenger hunt/game (seaweed on the green bottom field)

Lunch Eating: Students may have a small single serve sized treat in their 

lunchboxes for lunch eating (No drinks/gum)

Afternoon: 1:30 - Options: Choose 1

● Crafty creations with Mrs Gwerder

● Minecraft with Mrs Rowson

● Movie - Inside Out with Mrs Moffat

● BYO board games/chess with Mrs VGB

TE TAI-O-RĒHUA RĀNUI
On Friday this week we will be having our Year 7/8 Rānui.  We are heading to the Skating Rink by bus, leaving 
school at 12.00pm and returning at 2.45pm.  If the weather is good we will enjoy our lunch on the grass area 
outside the skating rink, if it is wet we will eat inside the rink building.
The canteen at the rink will be open and students can bring a sensible amount of money to buy snacks and 
drinks, no more than $10 please and it will need to be cash.  Last time we struggled with changing larger notes 
and giving change so it might be a good chance to get rid of some coins if you have them!
The cost for the use of the rink is $8 per student and $5 for the bus will be added to your child’s account.  If 
you already know your child will be away on the day please email their classroom teacher to let them know.

Koroā (Mrs Rebecca Connolly) - rebecca.connolly@mangorei.school.nz
Toroa (Mrs Morgan Brewer) - morgan.cowper@mangorei.school.nz
Tūturiwhatu (Mr Craig Henson) - craig.henson@mangorei.school.nz

A Huge ‘Thank You’ to Merrilands New World for 
providing our tamariki with apples this term. 
We very much appreciate these donations.

… And also to Jason Rail for the fantastic donation of 
craft supplies, our tamariki will enjoy creating with 
these.

… And also to Stephanie Taylor who volunteers in our 
uniform area ensuring our tamariki look their best when 
they represent the school

mailto:rebecca.connolly@mangorei.school.nz
mailto:morgan.cowper@mangorei.school.nz
mailto:craig.henson@mangorei.school.nz
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MANGOREI SCHOOL MID-YEAR LEARNING HUI 
                             (A MUST READ!)
Mangorei School’s Mid-Year Learning Hui will be held first Friday back! 
This is a meeting with the classroom teacher, whānau, and your child to 
discuss progress and goals to continue working on. You would have read 
a breakdown of this on the front page. This means that we are asking 
our community to keep their tamariki at home and then bring them 
for their appointment at school, then head home, over the day. 
Appointment times come live on HERO tomorrow afternoon.

Tomorrow each child will get a post on their Learning and Progressions 
page on Hero, going into more detail about what your child’s teacher 
would like to discuss with you during this hui. It would be fantastic if 
you could look through your child’s 2024 report page (which shows 
their dial, goals, and graphs of the key curriculum areas) and also their 
Learning and progressions page (which shows some of your child’s 
work so far this year) and come prepared with some discussion points 
or any questions you may have about your child’s school life! You can 
comment on the post, in which you add any points you want to raise in 
the hui.

You will be able to book in for a time to meet with your child’s teacher 
through the Hero app when it comes live tomorrow afternoon. Click on 
the school booking icon, select your child’s teacher and then select a 
time that suits you. 

YEAR 5/6 INTERSCHOOL SPORTS EXCHANGE Vs INGLEWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL
Today we travelled by bus to Inglewood for our Inter-school exchange against Inglewood Primary School.  We 
competed in netball, football, rugby and chess.  Our students did us proud as always with their positive attitudes and 
great sportsmanship.  We would like to thank Inglewood Primary for hosting us and the way in which they showed 
great enthusiasm and wonderful manners whilst we were there. 

The scores were as follows:
NETBALL A:   5-7 to Mangorei
NETBALL B:   0-7 to Inglewood Primary
FOOTBALL:   2-3 to Mangorei (After extra time in Penalty Shootout time…again!)

RUBY:   35 - 41 to Mangorei
CHESS:   18.5 - 22.5 to Mangorei



PTA NEWS
MUSIC QUIZ NIGHT - IT IS ALL GO!
Thank you so much for your support of this event! We have reached the minimum numbers of tickets sold for this event to go 
ahead!. We are looking forward to celebrating a great night with you all! Remember bar opens at 6:30pm and the quiz will start at 
7pm. There will be auctions/raffles and chances to buy answers for the non-musical so bring your wallets ready to give to the 
school and support our tamariki and their learning!

COLLECTING YUMMY APPLE STICKERS
As mentioned on HERO this week each year in term 3 . We collect yummy apple stickers for mangorei to get FREE sports gear!!! If 
you purchase some yummy apples, could you please collect as many stickers as you can this term. If you finish your collection 
sheets you can get more from the school office.
Thank you so much all mangorei family for making it happen.

PIZZA LUNCH DAY - THANK YOU!!
A big ‘thank you’ to the Mangorei School community for supporting the Pizza Lunch Days this term.
We raised a total of $1075!! A special thank-you to Linda Armstrong, Angela Gally, Campbell Norgate, Minkyung Song and Susan 
Fisher for helping with the organisation of these days.

 A HUGE THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR DONATIONS FROM OUR MANGOREI 
FAMILIES FOR TOMORROW NIGHTS QUIZ NIGHT. 

YOU ARE ALL AMAZING!!!



BAKERTILLY STAPLES RODWAY - YOUNG VISIONARIES | TERM 3 2024
The Gallery's weekly after-school art classes inspire great ideas through great art. 

Book your spot for Term 3 now!
Have fun making Len Lye inspired kinetic sculptures that spin and zizz. Explore Len Lye’s world of handmade film 
making and animation.  Make and create magnetic art. Inspired by energy, water, wind, and fire we will make 
sculptures made from recycled materials and earth pigments.

Ages 6 – 8 | Wed 24 July - 25 September | 3.45 – 5.15 pm  
Ages 9 – 12 | Thu 25 July - 26 September | 3.45 – 5.15 pm
Where | Todd Energy Learning Centre at the Govett-Brewster Art Gallery | Len Lye Centre
Cost | $73.50 per term

Book online at the links below. Once booked, you will receive further information about the sessions within 1-2 
working days. 

For your regular dose of art and culture head to the Gallery's website to see the latest events, exhibitions, 
films and more.

https://shop.govettbrewster.com/products/young-visionaries-term-3-age-6-8

https://shop.govettbrewster.com/products/young-visionaries-term-3-ages-9-12

KELLY SPORTS AND SUPERVISION FOR LEARNING HUI DAY
Kelly Sports are excited to be doing a fun Olympic's Day of Sports, games, and arts and craft activities to celebrate the 
start of the Olympic Games in Paris. 
If you need care for your child on the day of the Learning Hui at school then Carl and his crew can be the answer! Please 
see the following link for more information around booking: https://kellysports.co.nz/kelly_events/view/16861

COMMUNITY NEWS

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__gbagllc.createsend7.com_t_d-2Dl-2Dedlstl-2Ddjiytkukij-2Dy_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=i8OzzaXkCOfYO6M18heVlf2OxgT-JxOiGNhXF11TSc0&m=YWkC5YOC5Sye_kuKGFderSAFTv5PINH5TPe5oUYxa-5KeP-8fEpqZlQicXRviLpc&s=-j8b4AWxT4uS8qK_mXW5lhtgmEc0cT2q73xvNnCPIuQ&e=
https://shop.govettbrewster.com/products/young-visionaries-term-3-age-6-8
https://shop.govettbrewster.com/products/young-visionaries-term-3-ages-9-12
https://kellysports.co.nz/kelly_events/view/16861

